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January 
Events

March 
Events

February 
Events

March 16 & 17:  “Chino Days” Family 
Event at Chino Civic Center 
March 24:  Club Lunch, 12 noon

Feb 3:  Chino Basque Club NABO Mus Tournament 
Feb 3:  Member Ballots Due 
Feb 25:  Club Lunch, 12 noon

Jan 27:  Bize Emankorra Dinner & Author 
John O’Hagan, CBC, 5 p.m. 

UP NEXT:  BIZI EMANKORRA CELEBRATION 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 27, 2024

Members, you will be receiving the final ballot by mail 
within a few days. Make your selection (choose no 
more than three names). 

Bring your completed ballot to the next Club event, 
Saturday, January 27th 

or 
 to the CBC Mus Tournament, February 3rd  

or 
 mail the ballot to: 

Chino Basque Club | PO Box 1080 | Chino, CA 91708
Ballots must be received by Saturday, February 3rd.

The second year of this NABO-sponsored program will be held June 22nd 
to July 14th. This program allows participants (ages 16-25) to stay with 
host families in the Basque Country. The attendees will learn about their 
Basque culture as well as attend weekly Basque language immersion 
classes.  (https://nabasque.eus/ateak_ireki.html)

Thank you, Jeanette and Mike Bidart, for the five cases of wine you 
donated for the Club's Christmas party!  Delicious and very much 
appreciated! 

Thank you, Martin Bachoc, for the addition to our library.  Martin donated 
a book, Basques from the Pyrenees to the Rockies.  This book was 
published in 1985, is written by Bernice Brusen and features Basque family 
life, dance and music.  This book includes many familiar faces from Chino.

The Chino Basque Club will be 
presenting the 2024 Bizi Emankorra 
(Lifetime Achievement Award) 
to Jeanette and Mike Bidart.  Both 
have shaped our Basque community to 
what it is today.  They have done so 
by sharing their love for music, 
literature and the fine arts with all of 
us throughout the years. 

You won't want to miss this very 
special event!!

John O'Hagan, author of 
When the Basques Ruled 
California will be 
presenting his book on 
this eventful evening. 
John's book chronicles 
the 50-year history of 
when the Spanish Crown 
decided to settle in 
Calfornia between the 
years of 1784 and 1834.

CBC MEMBERS: 

VOTE IN ROUND TWO OF  

BOARD ELECTIONS

ATEAK IREKI PROGRAM 2024

NABO MUS AT CHINO BASQUE CLUB

The Chino Basque Club will be holding its 
NABO Mus Tournament on Saturday, 
February 3rd, 2024 at the Club.

Registration will begin at 8 a.m.  Lunch 
will be included.

THE CITY OF CHINO IS INVITING EVERYONE  
TO “CHINO DAYS”

The City of Chino will be hosting "Chino Days," a 
family-friendly event celebrating Chino's history, 
cultural arts, food and live music on March 16th and 
March 17th. This event will be open to all at no 
charge and will be held at the Civic Center.  

A SHOW OF APPRECIATION!

https://nabasque.eus/ateak_ireki.html


CONTACT LIST:

Club Board of Directors: 
President: J.P. Iriart 
Vice-President: Christian Jaureguy 
Treasurer: Linda Iriart 
Secretary / Newsletter: Marianna Etcheverria 
Directors: Andréa Bidart, Dominique Camou, Louise Camou, Alain 
Duhart, Jeanette Duhart, Candida Echeverria, Kathie Goyeneche, Maite 
Maisterrena & Nancy Petrissans  
Mus Chairperson: J.P. Iriart 
Kitchen Committee: Candida Echeverria, Steve Gamboa, Mitch 
Gariador, .J.P. Iriart  & Jeanette Bidart 
Bar Committee: Nancy Petrissans, Jeanette Duhart & Linda Iriart  
Building Rental: Jeanette Duhart 
Land & Building Maintenance: J.P. Iriart, Maite Maisterrena & 
Marianna Etcheverria 
Xori Ttipiak: Michelle Jaureguy (h) & Michelle Jaureguy (t) 
Eskualdun Izarrak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena

Eskualdun Izarrak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena 
Dantzari Onestak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena 
Gauden Bat:  Christian Jaureguy & Jackie Iriart Ramirez 
Entertainment:  Andréa Bidart-Oteiza & Maite Maisterrena 
Klika Coordinator:  Charlot Aguerre 
Klika Instructor:  Gilbert Lanathoua 
NABO Representatives:  Denis Petrissans & Marianna Etcheverria 
Basque Liturgies:  Aita Anton Egiguren, Germaine Lanathoua & 
Evelyne Lanathoua Good 

Scholarship Committee Board of Directors: 
President: Kathie Goyeneche 
Vice-President: Candida Echeverria 
Treasurer: Jeanette Duhart 
Secretary: Begoña Echeverria 
Director: Marianna Etcheverria

  Donations can be sent to: Chino Basque Club   PO Box 1080   |   Chino, CA 91710

OROITZAPENA
GENERAL FUND DONATIONS: 

General Donation by Susan McCartney 
General Donation by Rafael Gamboa 

In Memory of Those We Lost in 2023 by Cathy Pereira, Emma Ahadoberry & 
Michael Pereira 
In Memory of Raymond Bachoc by Therese Jambon Idiart 
In Memory of Raymond Bachoc by Lourdes Iturrira 

Total Collected:  $850 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATIONS: 

In Memory of Raymond Bachoc & Javier Garro by the Inchauspe & 
Arambel Families
In Memory of Beñat Inchauspe by Maite Biscaichipy 

PO Box 1080 
Chino, CA 91710 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATIONS, cont: 

In Memory of Erramun Bachoc, Beñat Inchauspe, Jean Pierre 
Sansinena, Javier Garro, Joseph Loyatho & Charles Moustirats by 
Maite & George Petrissans
In Memory of Beñat Inchauspe by Nancy Zubiri
In Memory of Raymond Bachoc & Beñat Inchauspe by Mary Louise 
Labrucherie
In Memory of Those Lost in 2023 by Cathy Pereira, Emma Ahadoberry & 
Michael Pereira 
In Memory of Javier Garro, Beñat Inchauspe, Raymond Bachoc, 
Charles & Lucie Moustirats  by Marie Claire Camou
In Memory of Raymond Bachoc & Beñat Inchauspe by Noeline Mocho & 
Bernadette Quincey
In Memory of Raymond Bachoc by Denise & Brett Bittle
In Memory of Liz Aguerre, Jean Dutrey, Peggy Price, John 
Labrucherie, Juliet Campos, Jose Mari Irigoyen, Charles & Lucie 
Moustirats, Jean Pierre Sansinena, Javier Garro, Beñat Inchauspe, 
Joseph Loyatho & Raymond Bachoc by Kathie Goyeneche
In Memory of Catherine & Pierre Biscaichipy by Lisa Biscaichipy Mourad

Total Collected:  $3,650


